From: Jane Evers

**Sent:** 02 November 2021 08:02

To: Secretary Of State (Kwasi Kwarteng) < Secretary. State@beis.gov.uk>

Cc:

Subject: EA1N and EA2

Dear Rt. Hon. Kwasi Kwarteng,

I should like to add my voice to the request to save our countryside from the disastrous plans to bring offshore wind to land here in East Anglia passing through proper countryside, already an aid to stir global warming, instead of searching for industrialised or brown field sites. It seems ironic that we constantly hear of re-wilding projects and yet here is a vast de-wilding proposal that would be irreversible.

Please consider all other methods of bringing offshore wind to a grid, whilst in the meanwhile licensing the offshore turbines in order that they may be ready to come into production when a solution is found. In other words, a 'split decision'.

Yours sincerely,

Jennifer Pearson.

Sent from my iPad